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At 2:07 pm, Chairman Dalton called the meeting to order.  She welcomed all in attendance and then asked each individual to identify themselves and state whom they represented.  
The first order of business was the approval of the February 5, 2019 meeting minutes.  These minutes had been sent to all Committee members in an electronic format and hard copies were provided if additional perusal was necessary.  Chairman Dalton asked for a motion to approve.  L Gerlach brought the motion and V. Schmitz seconded.  The February 2019 minutes were approved.

At this time, J. Ferneborg wanted to cover an item under Committee business.  There were two Committee members who were reaching the end of their time of service.  The first of these was Pat Byrne.  Mr. Ferneborg told the assembled that Mr. Byrne had been a member of the original Committee when it was formed in 2011.  He had served his first two-year term and had recently come back to put in his second two-year term.  Mr. Ferneborg thanked him for his service (especially for his assistance with the Metra Braille Stations Guide).  This would also be the last meeting for Doreen Bogus from the Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities.  He thanked Ms. Bogus for her time on the Committee.  Mr. Ferneborg then introduced Joseph Hennif who would be joining the Committee for the August 2019 meeting.  Mr. Hennif was attending the current meeting to get a flavor for how the proceedings ran.  

David Rubino, Metra’s Director of Station Services, then gave his report to the Committee.  The first item that he talked about was the new PIDS system that was going in at Union Station.  Metra uses their own Passenger Information Display System (PIDS) in all the downtown terminals.  Since Amtrak owns Chicago Union Station, they are coming in with their own system called Comnet.  He told the Committee that Metra has been a part of the planning and design of the Amtrak system.  We have been guaranteed that there will be no audio lost when Comnet replaces PIDS. He reported that the design phase has been completed and that we are now in the beginnings of the installation phase.  This is the same system that is used at New York’s Penn Station.  The second item that he wished to report on was the RFP for new ticket vending machines.  This RFP will hit the street soon.  He told the Committee that he and Mr. Ferneborg had gone over the proposal, using Section 508 to ensure that everything would be compliant (with regard to braille, audio, machine height, etc.).  Our initial purchase would be for 40 machines with the option to purchase an additional 500 machines.  This would mean that, eventually we would have two ticket vending machines per station.  A. Kelly wanted to know whether the new Comnet system would integrate with an app on smart phone technology.  S. Hastalis was curious if the new system at Union Station was successful and whether it would expand to the other downtown terminals.
The next agenda item was the report from Francis Mascarenhas of Metra’s Mechanical Department.  The major piece of information that he wanted to present to the Committee was that the Metra Mechanical Department had hosted a pre-proposal meeting on April 24 and 25, 2019 where seven prospective railcar builders and additional sub-contractors were brought on site to view our railcar fleet as well as our yard operations.  He explained that we are hoping to get two solid bids for 200 cars with an option to purchase an additional 200 cars.  The next project that he brought up was the inspection and delivery of seven gallery trailer cars from Nippon Sharyo. These cars are coming to us as a result of liquidated damages from a previous contract.  He said that we will be inspecting two cars in July and we are on schedule to receive the remaining five cars in December of this year.  The final project that he wanted to bring the Committee up to speed on was the renovation of the 302 Nippon Sharyo ADA cars that had been purchased in the last decade.  At a rate of four cars per month at our 49th Street yard, we now have completed 72 cars.
Mr. Ferneborg inquired as to the likelihood of acquiring bi-level cars as opposed to the current gallery cars.  Mr. Mascarenhas stated that Metra is trying to get away from gallery cars and to acquire a new design that would increase seating and add more features for our customers.  V. Schmitz wondered how difficult it would be for EMTs to get customers down from a bi-level design in a medical emergency.  Mr. Mascarenhas assured her that the stairs would be wider and easier to navigate than in the current gallery models.  J. Mueller asked Mr. Mascarenhas to further explain the difference between the bi level and our current fleet.  There was a general concern on the part of the Committee members that all the features that are on our gallery cars would be present in a bi-level design.  Mr. Mascarenhas assured them that all of these features would be there and more.
The next order of business was the report from Ken Schultz of Metra’s Engineering Department.  He wanted to bring the Committee up to date on station construction projects, especially those where accessibility was a key component.

· There has been a project that has been going on for the past two years and it is the Ravenswood station on the UPN.  The west side of the station has been completed for a while and the east side has been held up by extensive bridge and track work.  This project will not be completed until 2020.  When completed, this station will be fully accessible.  At present, this station is not accessible.

· At the Hazel Crest station on the MED, there is an ongoing project to rebuild both ends and to put an elevator at the north end.  This job was due to be completed in March, but now it looks as if it will go into the Fall.  When complete, this station will be fully accessible.  At present, it is a non-accessible station.

· At the Cary station on the UPNW, there is a project to build a new warming shelter on the inbound platform.  The UP is doing platform work in conjunction with this.  During construction, this station will remain accessible.  It now looks as if this work will be completed either at the end of this year or may continue into next year.

· There has been a new warming shelter built at the Cumberland station on the UPNW.  Work is continuing on the west side of the station with platform work and ramps.  The UP is doing this work and the job should be completed this summer.  When completed, this station will go from a non-accessible station to a fully accessible station.

· At the 143rd Street/Orland Park station, there is a project to build an ADA ramp on the north end of the platform to the North parking lot.  Throughout construction, this station will remain accessible.

· The Village of Libertyville has initiated a project to rebuild the depot building and warming shelter.  All of this will be fully accessible.  The project is slated for completion by the end of the construction season.  During construction, this station will remain accessible.
At this point in the meeting, Chairman Dalton gave the floor to Troy Clampit, Metra’s Senior Manager of New Technology Development.  It was Mr. Clampit’s intention to explain the new intelligent vehicle network for train tracking and universal communication.  Our LATA system, which we installed in 2009, has been doing this by using older technology and is now failing us.  This new system is called ACORN.  There are several features to this system.

· It will track all trains in the system in relation to their schedule and cycle this information back to our GPS Operators who will, in turn, provide the most immediate information to Metra customers.

· The system will enable us to provide train arrival information at extant stations, similar to the manner of information provided at CTA bus and rail locations.  

· It will cycle this data back to our PIDS systems in our downtown terminals.

The end result of this is to provide Metra customers with the most current and accurate information in accessible format.  The great benefit of ACORN is the speed at which information is received, cycled and displayed.  Mr. Clampit wanted to make it very clear that one of the goals is to have speech to text capability.  He told the Committee that when it comes to information, if we say it, we want to display it.  He indicated that this is all in its infancy, but with the technology a great deal is possible.  We are also studying other rail and transit systems to see how they are doing all this.  We are also looking at how we say and display information so that we can give our customers the data that they really need.  He told the group that the key is to be able to communicate with Metra customers in any way that we need to communicate with them.  J. Hennif asked whether this new ACORN system would integrate, in some manner with people’s smart phones.  Mr. Clampit responded that his group is looking at a new Metra transit app that will do much of this.  There was also a discussion about service disruptions at the downtown terminals and how to make the delivery of necessary information easier for riders with disabilities.  Mr. Clampit indicated that he has been on the emergency teams during such periods and can appreciate the challenges that someone who is deaf/hard of hearing or blind will have.  A. Kelly spoke about the difficulties she has as a visually impaired commuter at OTC when there is a service disruption or there are track changes in the train shed.  She indicated that the audio announcements are either not being made or they are difficult to pick up.  Both Mr. Rubino and Mr. Ferneborg told her that this should not be happening to that extent because OTC has the newest and the best public address system of all the downtown terminals and that the Metra station staff are required to make these announcements.  Mr. Ferneborg indicated to Ms. Kelly that he would like to speak with her further to ensure that the systems that Metra has in place are working. 
At this time Chairman Dalton asked whether there were any who wished to make public comments.

· G. Armstrong wanted to voice his concern about announcements being made and being made in time so that people could cross over to another platform in safety.
· H. Armstrong wished to reinforce what her husband had said and to let the group know that the failure to either make announcements or to make them on time is more likely to happen on the weekends.

· J. Powell had two things to point out.  The first was that there seems to be an improvement in the drainage at the University Park station, because it has not been flooding during the recent heavy rains.  The other comment had to do with the audio systems on the MED trains and how difficult it is hearing audio announcements.

The final agenda item was the adjournment of the May meeting.  Chairman Dalton called for a motion to adjourn.  L. Gerlach brought the motion and S. Hastalis seconded.  The May 2019 meeting was adjourned at 3:26 pm.


